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Board Reviewed Annual Board Development Plan

Vice-Chair Alan Nunn reviewed the focus of the Board Development Plan for 
2025-2026. The long term plans include choosing two areas of the Strategic Plan to
focus on each year for the learning development of the Board. This year the Board is
focusing on Mental Health and Well-Being and Inclusion and Cultural
Responsiveness. The Board will meet with senior administration and other division
staff to learn about the work being done in these areas to further understand the
governance implications of their work. The Board has also set time aside over the
course of the year to review policy to ensure it aligns with the strategic vision. 

The Board hopes this brief update can provide information and promote communication. If you
want further details about the Board and its meetings, you can find information at this under

the "About Us" Tab at www.srsd119.ca. 
You are also encouraged to contact your local trustee.

Human Resources Accountability Report

Superintendents Jeff Court and Cory Trann delivered the Human Resources
Accountability report to the Board in their most recent meeting. Highlights of the report
include the success the division has had in ensuring specialized roles, such as French
Immersion and Indigenous Language positions are filled with qualified teachers.
Superintendent Trann commented that the successes in Human Resources comes
from the caring people we have in our classrooms and beyond to support our students.

Welcome Back

The Board wishes a warm welcome back to our staff, students and communities. The
back to school season is filled with so much excitement for the possibilities of  the year
to come. Our staff  began learning before students arrived with the annual SRPSD
Ready-Set-Go conference, as well as the division Professional Development day that
offered targeted sessions focused on instructional practice. Even though the year has
just begun the Board is already anticipating the excitement of  attending school events! 


